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Web Announcement 1569 

 

Claims Impacted by Edit Code 0093 (Referring Provider 

Cannot be a Group Provider) 

In some cases, claims have denied in error with edit code 0093 (Referring provider cannot be a group 

provider).  The description for edit code 0093 has been updated in the Medicaid Management Information 

System (MMIS) to “Referring provider cannot be a group/organization provider” as the referring provider 

can neither be a group provider nor an organizational provider. 

Claims that denied in error with edit code 0093 and processed on or after May 1, 2017, through March 

18, 2018, will be automatically reprocessed.  Providers do not need to resubmit or appeal the denied 

claims.  A future web announcement will notify providers when the claims will be reprocessed. 

Reminder:  It is the responsibility of the billing provider to ensure that the National Provider Identifier 

(NPI) which they enter on a claim belongs to an individual provider (not an organization or group):  who 

ordered, prescribed or referred the service being billed; is authorized to do so; and is an active Nevada 

Medicaid provider on the date of service.  Any claims which do not conform to these requirements may 

deny, and if they pay in error, they are subject to recoupment. 

 


